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Commission estimates that the average 
compliance burden for each response 
would be 10 hours of in-house 
professional work at $379 per hour. 
Thus, the total compliance burden per 
year is 20 hours (2 respondents × 10 
hours = 20 hours). The total cost of 
compliance for the annual burden is 
$7,580 ($379 × 10 hours per response × 
2 respondents = $7,580). 

An estimated 2 respondents will meet 
certain volume thresholds requiring 
them to provide a notice to the 
Commission to report any system 
outages, and these notice obligations 
will be triggered an estimated 5 times 
per year for each respondent. The 
Commission estimates that the average 
compliance burden for each response 
would be 0.25 hours of in-house 
professional work at $379 per hour. 
Thus, the total compliance burden per 
year is 2.5 hours (2 respondents × 5 
responses each × 0.25 hours = 2.5 
hours). The total cost of compliance for 
the annual burden is $947.50 ($379 × 
0.25 hours per response × 10 responses 
= $947.50). 

Compliance with Rule 301 is 
mandatory. The information required by 
the Rule 301 is available only to the 
examination of the Commission staff, 
state securities authorities, and the 
SROs. Subject to the provisions of the 
Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. 
§ 522 (‘‘FOIA’’), and the Commission’s 
rules thereunder (17 CFR 
200.80(b)(4)(iii)), the Commission does 
not generally publish or make available 
information contained in any reports, 
summaries, analyses, letters, or 
memoranda arising out of, in 
anticipation of, or in connection with an 
examination or inspection of the books 
and records of any person or any other 
investigation. 

Regulation ATS requires alternative 
trading systems to preserve any records, 
for at least three years, made in the 
process of complying with the systems 
capacity, integrity, and security 
requirements. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB 
control number. 

The public may view background 
documentation for this information 
collection at the following Web site: 
www.reginfo.gov. Comments should be 
directed to: (i) Desk Officer for the 
Securities and Exchange Commission, 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Office of Management and 
Budget, Room 10102, New Executive 
Office Building, Washington, DC 20503, 
or by sending an email to: Shagufta_
Ahmed@omb.eop.gov; and (ii) Thomas 

Bayer, Director/Chief Information 
Officer, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, c/o Remi Pavlik-Simon, 
100 F Street NE., Washington, DC 
20549, or by sending an email to: PRA_
Mailbox@sec.gov. Comments must be 
submitted to OMB within 30 days of 
this notice. 

Dated: January 28, 2014. 
Kevin M. O’Neill, 
Deputy Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–02143 Filed 1–31–14; 8:45 am] 
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Extension: 
Form BD–N/Rule 15b11–1, SEC File No. 

270–498, OMB Control No. 3235–0556. 

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant 
to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.), the Securities 
and Exchange Commission 
(‘‘Commission’’) has submitted to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(‘‘OMB’’) a request for extension of the 
previously approved collection of 
information discussed below. 

Rule 15b11–1 (17 CFR 240.15b11–1) 
requires that futures commission 
merchants and introducing brokers 
registered with the Commodity Futures 
Trading Commission that conduct a 
business in security futures products 
must notice-register as broker-dealers 
pursuant to Section 15(b)(11)(A) of the 
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (15 
U.S.C. 78a et seq.). Form BD–N (17 CFR 
249.501b) is the Form by which these 
entities must notice register with the 
Commission. 

The total annual burden imposed by 
Rule 15b11–1 and Form BD–N is 
approximately 16 hours, based on 
approximately 60 responses (2 initial 
filings + 58 amendments). Each initial 
filing requires approximately 30 
minutes to complete and each 
amendment requires approximately 15 
minutes to complete. There is no annual 
cost burden. 

The Commission will use the 
information collected pursuant to Rule 
15b11–1 to understand the market for 
securities futures product and fulfill its 
regulatory obligations. 

Completing and filing Form BD–N is 
mandatory in order for an eligible 

futures commission merchant or 
introducing broker to conduct a 
business in security futures products. 
Compliance with Rule 15b11–1 does not 
involve the collection of confidential 
information. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to, a collection of information 
under the PRA unless it displays a 
currently valid OMB control number. 

The public may view background 
documentation for this information 
collection at the following Web site: 
www.reginfo.gov. Comments should be 
directed to: (i) Desk Officer for the 
Securities and Exchange Commission, 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Office of Management and 
Budget, Room 10102, New Executive 
Office Building, Washington, DC 20503, 
or by sending an email to: Shagufta_
Ahmed@omb.eop.gov; and (ii) Thomas 
Bayer, Director/Chief Information 
Officer, Securities and Exchange 
Commission, c/o Remi Pavlik-Simon, 
100 F Street NE., Washington, DC 20549 
or send an email to: PRA_Mailbox@
sec.gov. Comments must be submitted to 
OMB within 30 days of this notice. 

Dated: January 28, 2014. 
Kevin M. O’Neill, 
Deputy Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2014–02144 Filed 1–31–14; 8:45 am] 
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The Ohio National Life Insurance 
Company, et al.; Notice of Application 

January 28, 2014. 
AGENCY: Securities and Exchange 
Commission (the ‘‘Commission’’). 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: Notice of an application for 
an order under section 12(d)(1)(J) of the 
Investment Company Act of 1940 (the 
‘‘Act’’), for an exemption from sections 
12(d)(1)(A) and (B) of the Act, under 
sections 6(c) and 17(b) of the Act for an 
exemption from section 17(a) of the Act, 
and under section 6(c) of the Act for an 
exemption from rule 12d1–2(a) under 
the Act. Summary of the Application: 
Applicants request an order that would 
(a) permit certain series of registered 
open-end management investment 
companies to acquire shares of other 
registered open-end management 
investment companies and unit 
investment trusts (‘‘UITs’’) that are 
within or outside the same ‘‘group of 
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